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DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

ROLL CALL HEARING

+ + + + +

þ----------------------------»

IN THE MATTER OF:            :

                             :

Cleveland Q, LLC             :

t/a Cantina Marina           :

600 Water Street, S.W.       :

License #ABRA-060628         :

Retailer CR                  :

License Renewal              :

Case #13-PRO-00013           : 

þ----------------------------¼

                  May 20, 2013

                    + + + + +

            The Alcoholic Beverage Control

Board met in Alcoholic Beverage Control

Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th

Street N.W., Washington, D.C., Ms. La Verne

Fletcher, Agent, presiding.
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1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                     (10:08 a.m.)

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Would the parties

4 in the matter of Cantina Marina  please come

5 forward?  This is Case Number 13-PRO-00013,

6 Cleveland Q, LLC, trading as Cantina Marina,

7 600 Water Street, S.W., License Number ABRA-

8 060628.  This is a Retailer CR License

9 Renewal.  The protest issues are adverse

10 impact on peace, order, and quiet.

11             My name is La Verne Fletcher, and

12 I'll be conducting the Roll Call Hearing as

13 the Board's agent pursuant to D.C. Official

14 Code 1601.2.

15             Introductions beginning with the

16 Licensee, please.

17             MR. FONSECA: Michael Fonseca on

18 behalf of the Licensee.  That's F-O-N-S-E-C-A.

19             AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you, Mr.

20 Fonseca.

21             MR. FONTANA: Nicholas Fontana with

22 Cantina Marina.
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1             AGENT FLETCHER: What's the last

2 name again?

3             MR. FONTANA: Fontana F-O-N-T-A-N-

4 A.

5             AGENT FLETCHER: And, Mr. Fontana,

6 what's your first name again?

7             MR. FONTANA: Nicholas.

8             AGENT FLETCHER: Nicholas.  Is that

9 N-I-C-H-O-L-A-S?

10             MR. FONTANA: Yes, ma'am.

11             AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you very

12 much.

13             And, your name, sir?

14             MR. HEMMER: Richard Hemmer with

15 Cantina Marina, H-E-M-M-E-R.

16             AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you.

17             And, on behalf of ANC 6D.

18             MS. ROLE: Susan Eads Role.  That's

19 E-A-D-S is my middle name, Role R-O-L-E is my

20 last name.

21             AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you, Ms.

22 Role.  And, the record does reflect that



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 4

1 you're the designated representative on behalf

2 of ANC 6D.

3             And, your name?

4             MS. BELL: My name is Sharon Bell. 

5 And, our spokesman usually is Karen Kruger. 

6 She was unable to come today.

7             AGENT FLETCHER: Ms. Bell, --

8             MS. BELL: I'm representing

9 residents of Tiber Island.

10             AGENT FLETCHER: Are there any

11 other members from your protest group present

12 today?

13             MS. BELL: Just, just one.

14             AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.  If you

15 would just step forward and read your name

16 into the microphone.  And, you can -- oh, it's

17 right in the center of the table.

18             MS. HAZLETT: Deborah Hazlett.

19             AGENT FLETCHER: Is that Deborah D-

20 E-B-R-A?

21             MS. HAZLETT: O-R-A-H, H-A-Z-L-E-T-

22 T.
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1             AGENT FLETCHER: That's the last

2 name?

3             MS. HAZLETT: Yes.

4             AGENT FLETCHER: Would you spell it

5 one more time?

6             MS. HAZLETT: H-A-Z-L-E-T-T.

7             AGENT FLETCHER: Hazlett?

8             MS. HAZLETT: Hazlett.  It's a Z

9 like zebra.

10             AGENT FLETCHER: Oh, Hazlett.  Ms.

11 Hazlett, you did not sign the protest letter.

12             MS. HAZLETT: I'm a new resident of

13 Tiber Island and I am learning.

14             AGENT FLETCHER: Oh, okay.  Thank

15 you.  Because you didn't sign the protest

16 letter, you won't be recognized as a

17 Protestant, but you may throughout this

18 process show your support for the protest. 

19 Beyond today, there's going to be a Status

20 Hearing, which is a public hearing, which you

21 can attend.

22             If the matter is not resolved
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1 during our mediation process, there's going to

2 be a Protest Hearing, which you may also

3 attend, but only for the purpose of the

4 protest, you're not recognized as a

5 Protestant.

6             MS. HAZLETT: That's okay.

7             AGENT FLETCHER: But you can feel

8 free -- exactly.  Okay.  Well, thank you for

9 coming.

10             MS. HAZLETT: Okay.

11             AGENT FLETCHER: Ms. Bell, do you

12 have letters of designation from the other

13 members of your group?

14             MS. BELL: I do.

15             AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.  I'll take

16 those.  I'll take those.  I'll take those. 

17 Thank you very much.

18             Mr. Fonseca, you want copies of

19 these?

20             MR. FONSECA: Absolutely.  Are you

21 going to read them off for the record --

22             AGENT FLETCHER: Yes, I am.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  -- so I can take

2 notes?

3             AGENT FLETCHER: Yes, I am.

4             I have letters of designation from

5 Alice Gordon designating Sharon Bell as her

6 representative, I have a letter of designation

7 from Ronald Kemp designating Ms. Bell as his

8 representative, I have a letter from Lewis

9 Bashoor designating Ms. Bell as his

10 representative, and I have a letter from Karen

11 Krueger designating Ms. Bell as her

12 representative.

13             Ms. Bell, in light of the fact

14 that the entire group of five is represented

15 here today, your group will be granted

16 conditional standing.

17             MR. FONSECA: May I speak to that

18 prior to the condition of standing?

19             AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

20             MR. FONSECA: We would object

21 because I don't believe they meet their

22 threshold of having five petitioners because
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1 a petitioner cannot sign a petition by

2 consent.  And, Mr. Kemp, it's noted, is signed

3 by consent, and based on the initials, I

4 suspect that maybe Ms. Bell, who signed on his

5 behalf, whether he gave such consent or not,

6 there's no documentation of that.

7             There's no ability to determine

8 that and despite that, we would say that that

9 violates the statutes requiring that you

10 actually sign a petition in writing.

11             AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.  Thank you,

12 Mr. Fonseca.

13             For the purpose of Roll Call, I'm

14 going to grant conditional standing to the

15 group with Mr. Fonseca's objection, which he

16 knows already.  He can pursue with the ABC

17 Board.

18             For the purpose of the Roll Call

19 Hearing, I'm going to grant conditional

20 standing to your group.  What that means is

21 that for the purpose of Roll Call, it was okay

22 that just you appear, but at the upcoming
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1 Status Hearing, for which I'm going to give

2 you a date, the other four individuals must

3 appear in order to be granted standing.  They

4 must appear at the Status Hearing before the

5 Board in order to maintain standing.

6             MS. BELL: May I ask you a

7 question?

8             AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

9             MS. BELL: The authorization was

10 signed by Ron Kemp.  He was out of the state

11 at the time.

12             AGENT FLETCHER: I know.  I have

13 it.  Yes.  Yes, I have the letter of

14 designation.  I'm going to give copies to Mr.

15 Fonseca at the end of this proceeding.

16             MS. BELL: Absolutely.

17             AGENT FLETCHER: There are two

18 Protestants in this group, ANC 6D, and the

19 group of five which has conditional standing. 

20 We need to set dates for a mediation, a Status

21 Hearing, and a Protest Hearing.  And, I'm

22 going to give you the dates for the Status and
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1 the Protest Hearings first.

2             The Status Hearing is set for July

3 3, at 9:30 a.m.  The Protest Hearing is set

4 for September 11, at 1:30 p.m.

5             We need to set a date for

6 mediation to occur prior to July 3.  And, I'll

7 give you the next dates that are available. 

8 Thursday, June 13 is available at 9:00, 10:00,

9 11:00, or 1:00 if that's good for anybody.  If

10 not, I'll move on.  Friday, July 14 is also

11 available at 9:00, 10:00, 11:00, or 1:00.

12             MR. FONSECA: What date was the

13 second one?

14             AGENT FLETCHER: The second one was

15 Friday, June 14.

16             MR. FONSECA: Applicant and -- the

17 13th is fine at any of those times, 10:00 or

18 11:00?

19             PARTICIPANT: Yes.

20             AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

21             And, for the Protestants.

22             MS. ROLE: ANC 6D has a preference
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1 for Friday rather than Thursday.

2             AGENT FLETCHER: And, what about

3 you, Ms. Bell?

4             MS. BELL: Friday, June 13.  It's

5 going to be -- some of our people aren't going

6 to be able to be here though.

7             AGENT FLETCHER: For the purpose of

8 the mediation, you would only need to appear.

9             MS. BELL: Me?

10             AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.  The others

11 can come if they want, but as a designated

12 representative, if you're available, then

13 that'll be fine, but if the ANC is not

14 available on the 13th, we'll need to move

15 along to the, to the -- Thursday the 13th?

16             MR. FONSECA: If we can't do the

17 13th, I think we need to roll it to the next

18 week.  Fridays, you know, it's a restaurant

19 business.  That's a bad day to have --

20             AGENT FLETCHER: Okay, then what

21 about Tuesday, June 18 at 9:00, 10:00, 11:00,

22 or 1:00?  That's the next date available.
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1             MR. FONSECA: That works for us.

2             MS. ROLE: I have a question.  ANC

3 6D has a question.  Is there a date that falls

4 on a Monday or Wednesday?

5             AGENT FLETCHER: Wednesdays are not

6 the best dates for mediation because it's the

7 Board day, and so we're all rather busy on

8 that day, but we do have a Monday, June 17, at

9 1:00.

10             That work for you, Mr. Fonseca?

11             MR. FONSECA: That's fine.

12             MS. ROLE: Thank you very much for

13 your consideration.

14             MR. FONSECA: What times do you

15 have available?

16             AGENT FLETCHER: 1:00 and 1:30. 

17 You have 1:00?

18             MR. FONSECA: Yes, 1:00.

19             AGENT FLETCHER: Okay, 1:00.  Okay,

20 so mediation is set for Monday, June 17, at

21 1:00.

22             Okay.  Mr. Fonseca, in terms of



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 13

1 the letters of designation, do you want to --

2 are you going to wait until after roll call or

3 you want me to fax them over to you after?

4             MR. FONSECA: Can you have them

5 scan and email?

6             AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.  I will, I

7 will attempt to scan them.  I will make sure

8 that you get them today.

9             MR. FONSECA: Okay.  I mean, if fax

10 is easier --

11             AGENT FLETCHER: It depends on if

12 our copy machine is working quite frankly, but

13 I'll make sure you get that.

14             MR. FONSECA: You should have our

15 fax number --

16             AGENT FLETCHER: I do.

17             MR. FONSECA: Okay.

18             AGENT FLETCHER: So, I'll make sure

19 you get them today.

20             MR. FONSECA: Thank you.

21             AGENT FLETCHER: Any questions from

22 the Protestants?  Any questions from the
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1 Protestants?

2             MS. ROLE: No, ma'am.

3             AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.  The Roll

4 Call Hearing is concluded.  Thank you.

5             (Whereupon, the Roll Call Hearing

6 was concluded at 10:21 a.m., on May 20, 2013.) 
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